Almazbek Atambaev, President
Government House
Bishkek 720003
Kyrgyzstan












June 2012
Dear President,

Re: AZIMJAN ASKAROV
I write regarding the fate of an imprisoned human rights defender, Azimjan Askarov. He is serving a life sentence in a single underground cell in Prison No 47 for reporting and documenting ill-treatment by the police authorities in the Jalal-Abad disgtrict of southern Kyrgyzstan. 

Her was taken into custody on 15 June 2010 after documenting violence involving different ethnic groups, and was allegedly severely beaten by police officers to gain a confession. 

Despite being seriously ill, it would appear that he has yet to be given adequate medical treatment; in November 2010 he had to be admitted to hospital after being subjected to mistreatment while in custody. 

We note that the Supreme Court upheld the life sentence in December 2011; we believe Azimjan Askarov is currently detained for his human rights work, and that he is a Prisoner of Conscience. I urge you to use your good offices to seek the immediate and unconditional release of Azimjan Askarov, and to protect the rights of all human rights defenders without any restrictions or risk of persecution. 
Yours respectfully,

